1965 45th Reunion Impressions
Host Roberta Tarbell remembers the Johnson Museum with Frank Robinson:

 Frank Robinson, the Richard J. Schwartz Director of the Herbert F. Johnson Museum of Art, delighted 45 of us as he told stories about the works from the permanent collection on view.  The special treat of his personal tour is rendered poignant because I just received a letter from him announcing his retirement on June 30, 2011.  In the boardroom on the top floor with its spectacular panoramic view, he explained the plans and elevations picturing the addition rising to the north of the existing building. Many of us lingered to enjoy four temporary exhibitions: “Sublime Form: European Decorative Design 1900–1920,” “Michael Ashkin,” “Nature Observed and Imagined: Five Hundred Years of Chinese Painting,” and “Bodies Unbound: The Classical and Grotesque”—the last organized by undergraduate art history majors at the university.




    

    

     

    

    


Grace Morgenstein remembers Friday at Sapsucker Woods and dinner at the Country Club: 

After a healthy breakfast and a full day of University events, we started our evening with a wonderful presentation at the amazing Cornell Ornithology Lab.Sapsucker Woods is a beautiful place to visit in any season. The 230-acre sanctuary encompasses forests, ponds, ferny swamps, and abundant wildlife. More than four miles of trails and boardwalks were waiting for us to explore and we were treated to a guided bird walk. 

https://secure3.birds.cornell.edu/NetCommunity/Page.aspx?pid=1241 
From there we were transported  to the Ithaca Country Club where 140 Cornell alums, spouses and guests joined us for dinner, overlooking the beautiful Club grounds. Bill Vanneman Sr. class of ’31, the oldest living Cornell Alumni, joined us with his son Bill Jr. ’65. We dined on a lovely buffet dinner, enjoyed vibrant camaraderie and we ended with Cornell music and songs led by our own classmates
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Host Barry Cutler remembers the Mars Rover Program:
 
Some Cornellians do not know that a team of Cornell professors are the chief investigators for the Mars Rovers project, and are working hand in hand with the NASA Jet Propulsion Lab. So when Co-President Barry Cutler determined that the Class could get a photo lecture by Professor Jim Bell, he knew we could not refuse. By teaming up with the Class of 1960, in Ithaca for their 50th, we could take advantage of the great AV facilities of Statler Auditorium.
Dr. Bell did not disappoint, walking us through the years of preparation, the trip, and landings on the Mars surface that truly defies description. It would have been a great success for the Rovers to send pictures and data for 90 days. Seven years later, they continue sending earth shaking and Mars shaking lessons. We now know that water once graced the Martian surface.
 
The story seems more like science fiction than reality. On June 10, 2003, the first Rover spacecraft Spirit was launched from Cape Canaveral, Florida. Scientists and engineers wrote the software during the seven-month voyage and uploaded it before the craft landed. Spirit entered the Martian atmosphere on January 3, 2004. The second rover, Opportunity, followed on January 24. And what a landing they had. The Rovers deployed their parachutes and cocoon-like airbags, hitting the surface and bouncing 100 feet in the Martian air. After bouncing and settling right side up, the Rovers unfolded their “cocoons”, deployed their camera masts, antennae, wheels, and solar panels. Today the Rovers explore their surroundings, take 360-degree visible color and infrared pictures and use their mechanical arms to pick up and examine rock and soil targets to gather data.
Classmates agreed that the show was a highlight of the Reunion weekend. The lead investigator, Professor Steve Squyres, presents to Cornell alumni groups around the country and Classmates, who missed the Reunion program might, get a second chance.

http://www.msnbc.msn.com/id/36037050/ns/technology_and_science-space/
Dave Mellon remembers Saturday Lunch with Andy Noel:

We gathered at noon on the sunny and clear West Campus and on the site of the Men’s University Hall dorms of our youth. George had asked that I introduce our luncheon speaker, anything for a friend. As we concluded a delicious lunch, I introduced Andy Noel, the Meakem-Smith Director of Athletics and Physical Education

Andy has had many accomplishments since joining the University as its Wrestling Coach in 1974. As Director of the Department, Andy led a $66M campaign to endow 30 coaching and staff position, the most of any American university. As I welcomed Andy, I handed Andy a dollar bill and he took the kidding well.

Andy went on to describe the tremendous job Cornell’s coaches and the Cornell athletes had done. Who can forget Men’s Varsity basketball, and “sweet sixteen”, Men’s Wrestling and Hockey, Men’s Lacrosse, Women’s Hockey 2009 just to name a few. He pointed out the challenges of competing with our Ivy counterparts to attract the best student-athletes in the country. and noted that providing 1st Class facilities and coaches is a big part of the equation.

Andy expressed his appreciation for the enthusiasm and financial support of the Class of 1965 and urged us to continue to support the University and the Athletic and Physical Education Department. He noted a new Football coach, Kent Austin, has been hired and that he is encouraged about the future of this high profile sport. The Varsity Football team returned 11 of its members and we encourage all affinity group leaders (Sororities, Fraternities, Athletic teams, Honoraries, Clubs) to bring back many classmates to our 50th Reunion. 

After lunch, it was hot and humid as we moved the Class upslope, analogous to pushing jell-O up a hill, and the Class picture was recorded. Then the Ithaca sky opened and some of us sat around tables and told stories (lies?) of our youth while waiting for the rain to abate.



    

    

    

    

    


Host Myron Jacobson remembers the Saturday Gala Dinner
Our Saturday night gala at The Trillium, in Kennedy Hall, was a delightful setting for our cocktail hour and dinner.  The “After Eight” singing group entertained classmates with harmonies reminiscent of our College days. 
Just as the class sat down, a fire alarm sounded that called for an evacuation of the room. Outside, police, a small fire truck arrived along with technicians to search for “the gremlin” inside. Our resourceful classmates calmly took advantage of the opportunity to enjoy the adjoining garden and the fresh, Ithaca air. Soon the benign gremlin, a “false alarm”, was discovered and dinner proceeded

While dining on Salmon and Steak, complimented with a very good Washington State Merlot, legacy alumnus and Cornell historian Corey Earl entertained the group with jolting memories and University facts found in the Cornell Daily Sun archives.
Remember a campaign to build skyscrapers on campus between Rockefeller and Baker halls? The room didn’t but they were tickled to remember the hijacking of Princeton’s newspaper’s distribution network as an April Fools joke. Cornell students, including some distinguished Sun filled ’65 ers, successfully printed and distributed a falsified daily Princeton paper that broke the news that Bill Bradley, Princeton’s All American forward, was injured just prior to the Cornell/Princeton basketball game. 
Opening the microphone to classmates’ for personal recollections filled the room with laughter and memories, a highlight of the night. (An open microphone will become a feature for future reunions) A raffle with special prizes and final remarks closed the gala but not the night. While some took a bus ride or a walk back to the townhouses, many classmates stayed out late into the night enjoying tent hopping and being back, if just for a weekend, on the campus of Cornell.
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